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Happy Valentines Day and Easter 

 

Welcome to the North Kyme Newsletter.  The days are getting longer and spring is fast 
approaching!  After all the recent rain, things are getting back to normal and we certainly will not 
be a having a repeat of the drought of this time last year!! 
 
The 60’s and 70’s disco was very well attended and went off with a bang with our resident DJs 
Tarquin Tinsel and Terry Gold hosting the evening.  Well done to all those who dressed up and 
thank you to the organizers of this event and for the excellent food…..70’s style!!  £111 was 
raised on the night. 
 
Please remember Easy Fundraising for the Village Hall, which can be done at 
www.easyfundraising.co.uk.  A huge thank you to all who have recently donated to the Village 
Hall funds, all donations are gratefully received.  Finally, any donations to St Luke’s Church to 
help pay for oil would be a great help. 
 
Don’t forget Di’s Quiz Night that will be held at the Village Hall on March 9th.  It is always an 
excellent night, with keen competition!!  A buffet will be provided. 
 

For those who have the internet you can view this newsletter as well as letters from the past at 
www.northkyme.com.  Here you can contact the editor with anything you think should be 
included in the newsletter. Or alternatively call Stella 01526 860712 / Dara 01526 861620 
 
Village Hall Events 
 

Village Hall Annual General Meeting: February 19th, 7pm, open forum, please come and have 
your say.  Your village needs you!!!  There are spare places on the committee, all welcome. 
 
Prize Bingo:  Last Friday of every month, eyes down at 7.45pm.  For February we have Late 
Lovers Prize Bingo on the 22nd Feb, eyes down 7.45pm.   
 
Easter Prize Bingo:  March 29th, eyes down 7.45pm 
 
Di’s Quiz night: March 9th, North Kyme Village Hall, doors open 7.15pm for an 8pm start.  £4 
adults, £2 under 16’s.  Buffet, BYOB. 
 
Teen Scene:   Feb 11th, 25th, March 11th , 25th, 7.30-9pm 
 
Parents & Tots:  Term time only, every Tuesday, 10.30-11.30 am.   
 



Keep Fit to Music:  Every Monday 9.30-10.30am for the over 50’s 
 
Darby & Joan Club:   First Thursday in every month, 4-6 pm. 
 
Short Mat Bowls:  Every Tuesday, 2-4pm. 
 
Stitch in Kyme:  Sewing and handicraft, 1st and 3rd Friday of the month.   
 
Coffee Morning:  Held in the church 1st Wednesday in every month.  
 
The Plough Inn Quiz Night:  Every second Sunday 8pm. Everyone welcome.  
 
Taekwondo:  6.30-9.30pm every Thursday, contact Paul for further information on 01526-
861895 or 07902-453691 
 
St Luke’s Church     Enquiries please call 01529 419255 
 
200 Club Winners: to join £1/month, £100/month prize.  There are 32 spare numbers available, 
please contact above number. 
 
November: Mrs J Burley 
December: Mr D Machin 
January: Mr J Panton 
 
Church Services:  2nd and 4th Sunday in every month, sung communion. 
 
Church Valentines Dinner:  February 16th, 7pm for 7.30pm, North Kyme Village Hall, £7 
entry.   
 
Top2Toe Foot Health Practioner 
 
Fully qualified and insured for all your feet needs.  Diabetics and RA’s catered for.  Call 01529-
240936 or 0795 8162503 for detailed brochure. 
 
Genealogy 
 
Have you seen the current series of Who Do You Think You Are? and been inspired to trace 
your ancestors? What did your great grandfather do? Did he live in the village?  
One hour genealogical research by a amateur genealogist with 15 years experience for £10. 
 Discover your roots today! 
Contact Glen Everard 01526 860004  
 
  Crufts 2013 
 
To any North Kyme parishioners.  Those of you who are lucky enough to have your dogs entered 



into Crufts 2013, we would love to hear how you get on!  You can send in any results and photos 
and they will have pride of place on our website. 
 
Parish Council 
 
So, this is the year our village hall gets finished. It’s been a long time coming but will be a 
brilliant asset to the village once it is up and running.  Many thanks to all of you who have 
donated, labored and raised money for the project.  The council are now ready (pending a precept 
agreement) to apply for enough money to finish off the hall. It’s taken a long time but with a 
facility such as this in the village, it will make North Kyme THE place to live (keep an eye on 
the web site for progress reports). 
 
After the rough winter you have reported to the council many many concerns about pot holes and 
street lights that have given up the ghost.  The council can see about them getting repaired, 
however, there is a quicker and more effective way of reporting these faults to the district 
council, if you have use of the internet. The site is www.n-kesteven.gov.uk you will click on the 
“Report” tab and be able to report direct as well as being able to track the progress of your 
complaint.  
 
Members of the parish council met up with Lincolnshire’s new police commissioner early this 
month.  At the meeting Alan Hardwick was questioned directly by us on several subjects 
concerning North Kyme, including speeding and hare coursing.  
 
Glynn 
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Welcome to the April issue.  Do we dare hope that Spring has sprung?  Can we cast off our 
balaclavas and mufflers?  The temperature is rising and there are buds and blossom coming on 
the trees and the evenings are getting longer!  So. lets hope so! 
 
We’ve had many events at the Village Hall.  The Late Lovers Bingo raised £85 and the Easter 
Bingo raised £170 for Hall funds, both events were very well attended.  Thanks to all who helped 
to organize.  Di’s Quiz raised £352 with an amazing 68 Quizzers!!  Thanks to all who 
participated.  The Church Valentines Dinner raised £300, thanks to all who attended and donated 
prizes.  Don’t forget we have our first Karaoke evening on 20th April, hosted by Alan, please 
come and support. 
 
Don’t forget your entries for the Annual North Kyme Village Show, on the 17th of August at the 
Village Hall Playing Fields.  So, all you budding gardeners, crafters, bakers and florists out there 
get planning!  See the enclosed leaflet; we have some new categories this year.  There is a 
childrens section, which allows any children who do not live in the village but have parents or 
grandparents who do, to enter.  The Dog Show will also be on in the afternoon.  With many 
classes for all manner of dogs! 
 

For those who have the internet you can view this newsletter as well as letters from the past at 
www.northkyme.com.  Here you can contact the editor with anything you think should be 
included in the newsletter. Or alternatively call Stella 01526 860712 / Dara 01526 861620 
  
Village Hall Events 
 

Karaoke: So you fancy yourself as the next great crooner?  Show off your skills at our first 
Karoke night.  Hosted by our resident expert Alan!  Saturday, 20th April, 8pm, Village Hall, 
refreshments provided, BYOB. £5 admission 
 
Cash Bingo:  Last Friday of every month, eyes down at 7.45pm.   
 
Parents & Tots:  Term time only, every Tuesday, 10.30-11.30 am.   
 
Keep Fit to Music:  Every Monday 9.30-10.30am for the over 50’s 
 



Darby & Joan Club:   First Thursday in every month, 4-6 pm. 
 
Short Mat Bowls:  Every Tuesday, 7pm-9pm. 
 
Stitch in Kyme:  Sewing and handicraft, 1st and 3rd Friday of the month.   
 
Coffee Morning:  Held in the church 1st Wednesday in every month.  
 
The Plough Inn Quiz Night:  Every second Sunday 8pm. Everyone welcome.  
 
Taekwondo:  6.30-9.30pm every Thursday, contact Paul for further information on 01526-
861895 or 07902-453691 
 

 
  St Luke’s Church      
 
Enquiries please call 01529 419255 
 
200 Club Winners: to join £1/month, £100/month prize.  There are spare numbers available, 
please contact above number. 
January: Mr J Panton 
February: Selena and Jason Wilkinson 
March: Chloe Waterson 
 
Church Services:  2nd and 4th Sunday in every month, sung communion. 
 
Healing Service:  Friday April 19th, 7pm for 7pm, St Lukes Church 
 

Easy Fundraising 
 
Please remember Easy Fundraising for the Village Hall, which can be done at 
www.easyfundraising.co.uk.  A huge thank you to all who have recently donated to the Village 
Hall funds, all donations are gratefully received.  
 
Congratulations 
 
Congratulations to Mr and Mrs Russell Wright, who were wed in March (on a snowy, cold day, well 
done Becky, who never flinched!)  They will enjoy the sun on their honeymoon in Turkey! 
 

Annual Parish Meeting 
 
Takes place in the Village Hall, 6.30pm, 8th May.  All welcome!  Come and discuss what you would 
like to see happening in the village over the coming year, with the Chairman of the Parish Council, 
Mr Glynn Pout.  Free coffee! 
  
 



CALLING ALL GIRLS AND YOUNG WOMEN AGED 5 – 14!  
Did you know that girls and young women aged 5 – 14 meet every week at a Rainbow, Brownie 
or Guide Unit?  During the meeting time they take part in a host of different activities and trying 
their hand at exciting challenges such as making sandwiches blindfolded, playing rounders, bike 
rides, cooking, food tasting (usually involving chocolate!), parties, camping and going to pop 
concerts.  

We currently have 3 Rainbow units (age 5 – 7), 3 Brownie Units (age 7 – 10) and 2 Guide units 
(age 10 – 14) in Heckington and Billinghay, which see over 130 girls joining the fun every week. 
And the good news is we still have space for new members ☺ 

 “It’s really rewarding seeing the girls enjoy themselves and achieve things they may never have 
dreamed of. Plus as a volunteer you can learn new skills and experience things you wouldn’t 
otherwise have the chance to do.” 

To find out more and to register your daughter or if you are interested in volunteering as an adult 
please visit www.girlguiding.org.uk  
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Celebration Day posponed on the 22nd June rescheduled for the 17th August. 
 
It has been decided to pospone the Celebration Day and combine it with the Village Show on the 
17th of August for this year only. 
   
Don’t forget your entries for the Annual North Kyme Village Show, on the 17th of August at the 
Village Hall Playing Fields.  So, all you budding gardeners, crafters, bakers and florists out there 
get planning!  See the enclosed leaflet; we have some new categories this year.  There is a 
childrens section, which allows any children who do not live in the village but have parents or 
grandparents who do, to enter.  The Dog Show will also be on in the afternoon.  With many 
classes for all manner of dogs! 
 
We had a medium evening that was well attended.  It raised £30 for Village Hall funds. 
 
Please remember Easy Fundraising for the Village Hall, which can be done at 
www.easyfundraising.co.uk. 
 

For those who have the internet you can view this newsletter as well as letters from the past at 
www.northkyme.com.  Here you can contact the editor with anything you think should be 
included in the newsletter. Or alternatively call Stella 01526 860712/Dara 01526 861620 

 
Congratulations 
 
Congratulations to Miss Amelia Elizabeth Anne Jolly who was baptised at St Lukes Church in 
North Kyme on the 9th of June. 
 
South Kyme WI 
 
South Kyme meets on the second Monday of every month.  It is a fun and vibrant group, with plenty 
of interaction with other local WI Groups, trips and guest speakers.  Come along for a taster meeting, 
all welcome!  For more info contact Susan Lock on 01526 869118 or susan.lock1@yahoo.co.uk 
 

South Kyme WI Race Night 
 
Takes place on Friday 5th July, 7pm for a 7.30 start.  South Kyme Coronation Hall, tickets £7 
including a buffet supper and home pudding, BYOB.  Compared by Racenight UK.  For tickets 
please contact Susan Lock on 01526 869118 or susan.lock1@yahoo.co.uk 
 
Parish Council News 



 
We are pleased to say that after the successful acquisition of the Public Works Board Loan, this 
money has now been gifted to the Village Hall Charity.  Before this transaction was completed, the 
council scrutinised, once again, exactly how the money was going to be spent.  We are now looking 
forward to the hall opening in August! (Look out for publicity regarding the opening). 
 
The annual village meeting passed once more in May with only a hand full of the public attending. 
 The main point to come out of the meeting was that the parish council has a small fund available to 
fund ideas that anyone from the parish has to aid our village.  This could be anything from starting a 
new group, or offering a service that the village could benefit from.  We would love to hear from 
you.  Have a great summer and we hope to see you all at the opening of the new Village Hall 
 

Glynn Pout 
 

Village Hall Events 
 

 
Cash Bingo:  Last Friday of every month, eyes down at 7.45pm.   
 
Prize Bingo “Gardeners Delight”:  28th June, eyes down at 7.45.  Childrens competition is 
create a “Dinner Plate Miniature Garden” 
 
Scarecrow Competition:  Open to all houses in North Kyme Parish.  Make your scarecrows by 
10th august.  Judging during the week, winners announced at the show on the 17th August. 
 
Parents & Tots:  Term time only, every Tuesday, 10.30-11.30 am.   
 
Keep Fit to Music:  Every Monday 9.30-10.30am for the over 50’s 
 
Darby & Joan Club:   First Thursday in every month, 4-6 pm. 
 
Short Mat Bowls:  Every Tuesday, 7pm-9pm. 
 
Stitch in Kyme:  Sewing and handicraft, 1st and 3rd Friday of the month.   
 
Coffee Morning:  Held in the church 1st Wednesday in every month.  
 
The Plough Inn Quiz Night:  Every second Sunday 8pm. Everyone welcome.  
 
Taekwondo:  6.30-9.30pm every Thursday, contact Paul for further information on 01526-
861895 or 07902-453691 

 
St Luke’s Church      
 
Enquiries please call 01529 419255 
200 Club Winners: to join £1/month, £100/month prize.  There are spare numbers available, 



please contact above number. 
April: Patrick Barrett 
May: Jean Lambley 
June: Peta Pinder 
 
Church Services:  2nd and 4th Sunday in every month, sung communion. 
 
Church Bar-B-Q:  August 3rd, 6pm, tickets £7, children £3.50 under 14.  BYOB, raffle. 
 
Coffee Morning:  Hosted by Beryl and George Hardstaff, 24 Newfield Drive. 9th July 10 am-
12pm, raffle and Bring and buy.  In aid of St Lukes Church. 
 
Produce and Craft Show 
 
“Show Your Talents” at Billinghay Methodist Church  
On Saturday 31st August 2013  
Many classes open to all. Full details Val 01526-860614  
Email brival16@btinternet.com More information in next newsletter  
 
Genealogy  
 

Have you seen the current series of Who Do You Think You Are? and been inspired to trace 
your ancestors? What did your great grandfather do? Did he live in the village?  
One hour genealogical research by a amateur genealogist with 15 years experience for £10. 
 Discover your roots today! 
 
Contact Glen Everard 01526 860004 
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Welcome to the North Kyme Newsletter.  A lot has been happening, most notably the Grand 
Opening of our new village hall. On this day we held the village produce show and we had a dog 
show.  In the evening we were entertained by the Wrinkly Rockers.  It was a great day and 
enjoyed by all who attended.  We would like to thank all the dedicated people who worked so 
hard to get the hall opened on time, and who organized a great party, after 10 years of hard 
work!!  The dog show raised £55 and the opening raised £1500 for village hall funds. 
  
Gardeners Delight Prize Bingo was well attended and raised £75 for Village Hall Funds 
 
The new village hall is a wonderful facility for your community; everybody is welcome to use it, 
and avail of its facilities.  There are regular events held there and you can also book the hall for 
any event, there is a dedicated bar area and fully equipped kitchen.  To book the hall please 
contact Stella Mitchell on 01526 860712.  Please remember Easy Fundraising for the Village 
Hall, which can be done at www.easyfundraising.co.uk 
 
Don’t forget Di’s Quiz on the 5th of October.  This is always a great night, and Di never flinches 
at asking the hardest questions!! 
 
For those who have the internet you can view this newsletter as well as letters from the past at 
www.northkyme.com.  Here you can contact to the editor with anything you think should be 
included in the newsletter. Or alternatively call Stella 01526 860712/ Dara 01526 861620 
Entries for the December newsletter must be submitted by 20th November 
 
Village Hall Events (now taking place at New Village hall, LN4 4DL) 
 
Parents & Tots:  Term time only, every Tuesday, 10.30-11.30 am  
 
Keep Fit to Music:  Every Monday 9.30-10.30am for the over 50’s 
 
Darby & Joan Club:   First Thursday in every month, 4-6 pm 
 
Short Mat Bowls:  Every Tuesday, 7.30-9.30 pm.  Time change from 2nd  November, 2-4pm. 
 
Stitch in Kyme:  Sewing and handicraft, 1st & 3rd Friday every month 
 
Harvest Heaven Prize Bingo:  27th September, £2.50 for 6 books, eyes down at 7.45pm. 
 Childrens competition, “Make and Animal out of Vegetables” 
 
Di’s Quiz Night:  5th October, £4.00 adults, £2.00 under 16’s.  Buffet, BYOB.  8 pm 
 
The Plough Inn Quiz Night:  Every second Sunday 8pm. Everyone welcome.  



 
Taekwondo:  6.30-9.30pm every Thursday, contact Paul for further information on 01526-
861895 or 07902-453691 
St Luke’s Church      
 
Enquiries please call 01529 419255 
 
200 Club Winners: to join £1/month, £100/month prize.  There are spare numbers available, 
please contact above number. 
 
July: Ann Freeston 
August: Val Thompson 
September: Mrs Andrews 
 
Church Services:  2nd and 4th Sunday in every month, sung communion. 
 
Chine Supper: Friday 18th October, St Lukes Day, 7pm for 7.30pm, £7, BYOB, please contact a 
member of the church to let the organizers know your preference for Chine or Ham!  Also any 
raffle donations would be gratefully received.   
 
The harvest supper held on the 16th September was a great success and enjoyed by all who 
attended! 
 
Obituary: Mr George Victor Tonge.  Passed away on the 18th July 2013.  A beloved husband of 
June and a loving dad and granddad.  
 
Obituary: Mrs Amy Mablethorpe. Passed away on the 15th August, peacefully.  Amy is sadly 
missed by all her family and friends. 
 
The Lodge Boarding Kennels 
 
For all your cat, dog and small animal needs whilst you are on holiday.  The Lodge provides a 
day boarding service.  Also a full grooming service for your dog is available.  Please call Stella 
on 01526 860712 or the website www.thelodgeboardingkennels.co.uk 
 
MP Visit 
Stephen Phillips our MP will be visiting our new village hall on Friday 27th September from 6-
7pm and would welcome anyone to join him. 
 
Parish Council News 
 
The parish council had its annual one month holiday in August, and so it was to the first meeting 
back in September to play catch up.  The council were particularly impressed with the village 
hall committee and how they had after the very, very long journey opened our magnificent new 
hall.  The council reviewed the accounts on how the precept loan had been spent in order to 



complete the hall.  The team had come in right on budget and the council were unanimous in 
agreeing the loan had been spent showing value for money and in the villages best interest.   
We have some money this year to spend on village projects,  Already earmarked are, improving 
our bus shelter (to make it a little more attractive) and also to remove the old furniture from the 
nature reserve and look into replacing it with new outdoor plastic seats and tables. 
 
Parish council meetings are held on the 2nd Wednesday of each month and all are welcome to sit 
and see what goes on.  Before every meeting there is a 20 minute period where you can voice 
your opinion on any village matters.  We are aware of many newcomers to the village and we 
would be delighted to see you there. 
Glynn  Pout 
Chairman  North Kyme parish council 
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So it’s Christmas time again and we’re all lighting fires, turning on the heating and getting all 
cozy for the winter nights ahead.  There are a few things going on in the village that are worth 
venturing out for however.  Not least the turning on of the Christmas tree lights, which over the 
last few years has become a great little village occasion. There will be mince pies and mulled 
wine for all who attend. While you’re there why not pop in for a quickie at the Plough and 
witness the renowned “best fire in North Kyme” 
 
Di’s quiz night was held in the new village hall and as usual was packed and enjoyed by all. 
 Over £300 was raised, over 70 attended 
Harvest Prize Bingo was well attended and raised £60 for Village Hall Funds 
Please remember Easy Fundraising for the Village Hall, which can be set up at 
www.easyfundraising.co.uk 
 
For those who have the internet you can view this newsletter as well as letters from the past at 
www.northkyme.com.  Here you can contact to the editor with anything you think should be 
included in the newsletter. Or alternatively call Stella 01526 860712/ Dara 01526 861620 
Entries for the February news letter must be submitted by 15th January 
 
Village Hall Events (now taking place at New Village hall, LN4 4DL) 
 
Village Christmas Lights Switch On:  December 14th, 6.30pm.  Come along for some mulled 
wine and mince pies, and some Christmas Carols………..maybe the Man in Red might join 
us???? 
 
Parents & Tots:  Term time only, every Tuesday, 10.30-11.30 am.  Christmas Party 10th 
December, 10.30-12-00.  Re-open 7th Jan 2014.  
 
Keep Fit to Music:  Every Monday 9.30-10.30am for the over 50’s 
 
Darby & Joan Club:   First Thursday in every month, 4-6 pm.  Christmas Prize Bingo, 22nd 
November, eyes down 7.45pm. 
Christmas Party, 5th December 2-5pm. 
 
Short Mat Bowls:  Every Tuesday, 2-4 pm. 
Christmas Party, 3rd December, 5-8pm. 
 
Stitch in Kyme:  Sewing and handicraft, 1st & 3rd Friday every month 



 
Christmas Prize Bingo:  20th December, £2.50 for 6 books, eyes down at 7.45pm.  Childrens 
competition, “Design a Christmas Stocking”.  Refreshments available. 
 
Taekwondo:  6.00-9.00pm every Thursday. 
 
Taekwondo Tykes:  A group for 3-4 year olds.  4.30-5.15pm every Thursday.  Contact Paul for 
further information on 01526-861895 or 07902-453691 
 
Retro Disco:  Dress for the music you want played! Hosted by Tarquin Tinsel and Fabien Gold!! 
Anything goes!  February 8th, 7.30pm, Tickets £4. 
 
 
St Luke’s Church      
 
Enquiries please call 01529 419255 
 
200 Club Winners: to join £1/month, £100/month prize.  There are spare numbers available, 
please contact above number. 
 
 
September: Mrs Andrews 
October: S Panton 
November: Patrick Parrett. Gt Hale 
 
Church Services:  2nd and 4th Sunday in every month, sung communion. 
 
Carol Service:  Monday 9th December 6pm.  A traditional carol service with well known carols. 
 
Midnight Mass:  December 24th 11.30pm 
 
Church Plough Lunch.  Sunday 12th January 
 
 
Parish Council News 
 
This is the news letter where the parish council traditionally likes to thank all those members of 
the village community who have helped in any way, big or small towards making North Kyme a 
great place to live. This year more so because of all the volunteers who put themselves out in 
order to ensure the village hall opened for the village show  It is our intention in the coming year 
to make the most of the brilliant new village hall and playing field.  If you have any ideas 
yourselves please contact thevillagehall@northkyme.com to discuss the possibilities. 
Early in the year you will see our bus shelter have a much needed facelift as well as new benches 
being placed at the picnic area. 
Hoping to see you all at Christmas tree lights switch on the 14th 
Have a wonderful Christmas and a great new year. 



 
Glynn Pout (Chair) 
 
Public Notice 

LICENSING ACT 2003 
 

North Kyme Village Hall 
Vacherie Lane 
North Kyme 

LN44DL 
 

 
We, North Kyme Village Hall Committee hereby give notice of an application to North Kesteven District Council for a Premises 
Licence/Club Premises certificate in respect of the above premises.  The proposed licensable activities are as follows:- 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
1.To enable the sale of alcohol from 0900hrs to0200hrs 
2.To enable the sale of late night refreshments from2300hrs  to 0200hrs   
3.To enable regulated entertainment from 0900hrs to 0200hrs 
 
Full details of the application can be viewed at the offices of North Kesteven District Council, Kesteven Street, Sleaford from 9.00am to 
4.30pm  Monday to Thursday and 9.00am to 4.00pm Friday, up to 28 days from the date of this application. 
 
All representations made by Interested Parties or Responsible Authorities to the Licensing Authority must be in writing. 
 
It is an offence for anyone knowingly or recklessly to make a false statement in connection with a licence application.  The maximum 
fine on summary conviction is £5000. 
                                   Dated 20th November 2013  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


